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Senate Bill 873 would permit adults who had been adopted as children, as well as the guardians or adoptive parents of a child who is currently a minor, to learn the identity of a birth parent.  The New Jersey Catholic Conference opposes S873 as currently written. 

The New Jersey Catholic Conference supports adoptees having full access to their birth parents’ medical histories.  While medical histories are currently fully available through the Court, the Legislature’s formally mandating such availability would be advisable. 

We also support providing adoptees with cultural and social history information regarding birth parents.

We also support revealing the identity of a birth parent to an adoptee in cases where a birth parent has consented to the release of such information.  
Two principles are very important.  First, prospectively, a mother’s expressed request for privacy should be honored.  Second, reunions between adoptees and birth parents should be only after mutual consent.  
We ask that S 873 be amended so that if a birth parent completes a contact preference document and indicates on that document that they “would prefer not to be contacted at this time” that the birth parent’s request be honored.  As such, the State Registrar should redact the birth parent’s name on the long form copy of an adopted person’s original certificate of birth that is provided to the authorized requester.
We do not oppose providing the release of a birth certificate, without delay, to adoptees who can provide evidence that they have had contact with one of their birth parents.

Thank you for your consideration,

